
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

SACRED HEART & ST TERESA’s CHURCH, 

WILMSLOW 
 

THE DIOCESE OF SHREWSBURY 
                                                                                                                 (Reg. Charity No. 234025) 

  

PARISH NEWSLETTER 

 
Parish Priest Fr. Anthony Cogliolo 
Deacon Rev. Michael Cafferata 
Telephone 01625-523-584 
Email sacredwil@gmail.com 
Office 01625-533-268 
Website www.stteresawilmslow.org 
 

Child & Vulnerable Cecilia Tinsley – 01625-521-520 
Person Protection Officer 
 

SVP Wilmslow President Tom Thistleton – 07803-745-027 
 
 

16th September 2018 – The Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Mass Times & Intentions 

 

 
Saturday 15th 6.30 pm  The Parishioners 

Sunday 16th 9.00 am  Celebrant’s Intention 

Sunday 16th 10.30 am Celebrant’s Intention 

Monday 17th 9.30 am Special Intention 

Tuesday 18th 9.30 am Kevin Higgins 

Wednesday 19th 9.30 am Intentions of David Barton 

Thursday 20th 9.30 am  David Jones (sick) 

Friday 21st 9.30 am   Bernie Whyman 

Saturday 22nd 9.30 am Celebrant’s Intention 

Saturday 22nd 6.30 pm  The Parishioners 

Sunday 23rd 9.00 am  Celebrant’s Intention 

Sunday 23rd 10.30 am Celebrant’s Intention 

  

 Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & Confessions: Saturday 10.15 – 11.00 am.  

Benediction of St. Therese of Lisieux 

There will be a benediction in honour of St. Therese of Lisieux at the Carmelite Monastery, 

Birkenhead on Sunday 30th September 2018 at 3.00 pm, with the veneration of her first class 

relic. Presider and Preacher: The Reverend Andrew Moss. All are welcome to attend. 

 

CAFOD Harvest Family Fast Day 

Senior Emergency Manager Robert Cruickshank will be speaking about CAFOD’s work in the 

drought-ridden areas of East Africa and Ethiopia in particular.  All welcome to these free events 

on Monday 17th September at Holy Family Church, Sale M33 2HT, from 2-4pm, and St Joseph’s 

Church, Penketh, Warrington WA5 2BB, from 7-9pm. RSVP if possible for catering purposes to 

shrewsbury@cafod.org.uk or call Katie on 01244 677594/07920 232936. 

 

RECYCLE MOBILE PHONES & INKJET CARTRIDGES for the ST VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 

The SVP gets 50% of the market value of the recycled phone and £1.00 for each inkjet (even if 

your mobile phone is broken, faulty or locked it still has a value). A box will be placed at the back 

of church next week. JUST POP AN OLD PHONE INTO THE BOX! JUST POP A FEW EMPTY USED 

INKJET CARTRIDGES INTO THE BOX! 

 
Fr. Peter Edmonds SJ: New Book Now Available 

Our parish friend, Fr. Peter Edmonds SJ, has recently written a book: “Stories and Portraits: The 

Way Companion to the Synoptic Gospels”. A brief description is below. The book can be 

purchased from Way Books at https://www.theway.org.uk. 
 

“Peter Edmonds SJ has taught scripture for many years, in Europe and in Africa. In this accessible 

work, he considers the three ‘synoptic’ Gospels, Matthew, Mark and Luke, describing the 

distinctive voice of each evangelist and offering a deeper appreciation of the stories they tell and 

the portraits they fashion. The book will be an invaluable resource for teachers, preachers, 

catechists, retreat givers and retreatants, and for all who want to come to know the Jesus of the 

Gospels better.” 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Food Link, Colshaw: Thank you for your ongoing support. Sadly, the need continues. Could you help to donate 

food? We are very grateful to receive the following food donations: dried pasta, pasta sauces, cereals, tea, 

coffee, sugar, and tinned foods (pies, soups, beans, tuna, fruit, veg, meat, etc.). Please leave donations in the 

box at the back of church. 
 

Going into Hospital? If you are, please let Father Anthony know, otherwise the Chaplain will not know you are 

there. Do not forget to let him know if you change ward and please let Father know if you would like a visit. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Please Pray for Persecuted Christians in the Middle East 

 
Sacred Heart & St. Teresa’s Church, Green Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 1LD 

 

https://www.theway.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Parishioner Visits  

From time to time parishioners go into retirement homes in the area and would welcome visitors.  

Please inquire of Deacon Michael, the SVP or Father Anthony. 

 

Father Anthony Upcoming Absence 
Father Anthony will leave the parish for a short retreat in Solesmes on Monday 24th September, 

2018, and will return on Friday 28th September. 

 

200 Club: September Draw 

The winners of the 200 Club September draw were: 

£50 Mr Clem Ellison; £20 Mrs Tessa Jones; £10 Mrs Audrey Jones 

 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE (MANCHESTER) 

From 26th September to 4th November, you’re invited to join other Christians for 40 Days for Life 

- 40 days of prayer and fasting for an end to abortion.  You’re also invited to stand and peacefully 

pray during a 40-day vigil on the pavement opposite Marie Stopes abortion clinic in Fallowfield, 

Manchester, and also to help spread the word about this important community outreach.  If you'd 

like more information - and especially if you’d like to volunteer, please visit 

www.40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/manchester-2 or call 07810 791032. 

 

North Cheshire Serra: Upcoming Meeting 

Serra Meeting on Thursday, 20th September: Fr Geoff O'Grady will give a talk on “David the Great 

King”. The meetings are in the Parish Hall, Christ Church, Heald Green.  Mass is at 7.30pm, followed 

by a light supper and the talk. Everyone is very welcome. Please ring Gerry Lanigan (0161-428-

9103) early in the week of the meeting, if possible. 

 

Rosary under the Cross for Faith, Life and Peace 

On October 7th, Feast of the Most Holy Rosary, you are called to pray in Parish Churches or in other 

chosen venues at 3pm, the Sorrowful Mysteries in Penance & Reparation for the sins committed 

within the Church and the nation against faith, life and love. Rosary under the Cross is a time to 

kneel, to place our heads on the ground in penitence, to bow before the Lord and confess, lament, 

acknowledge and repent of our sins before the Lord as Nations and as a Church. Stay updated via 

the Facebook page: https://facebook.com/rosaryonthecoast  E: admin@rosaryonthecoast.co.uk 

 

Pro-life Vigils Appeal 

Thank you to all those who wrote or sent postcards to Mr Sajid Javid, the Home Secretary, asking 

him not to impose “buffer zones” banning prayer vigils outside abortion clinics throughout the 

country. Last Thursday 13 September, Mr Javid published his statement in which he states that 

“introducing national buffer zones would not be a proportionate response”. For the time being this 

is a success but we cannot relax - the powerful pro-abortion lobby will not give up. Please keep 

praying for the women who are considering abortion and for those who are trying to protect them 

and their unborn children. For further details contact Robin or Wanda Haig 01625 409562. 

 
 

 

WILMLOW NSPCC UPCOMING EVENT in the PARISH HALL 

You are invited to a Fun Quiz Evening and Light Supper on Tuesday 9th October at 7.15pm. It will 

be held in the parish hall by kind permission of Father Cogliolo. 

Tickets £10 each including supper. 

Quiz tables to be made up on the night. 

Lovely raffle prizes. 

CONTACT:  MAGGIE TURNBUL 01625 586272/ JOSIE GIBBS 01625 525213. 

Tickets will also be available from the office through Michael. 

Your support for the NSPCC over time has been invaluable in helping us to alleviate the suffering 

of so many vulnerable children.  

I am sure I can count on you again to join me in what I know will be a fun evening. 

Love & God Bless, Maggie Turnbull 

 

 

Adoremus 2018 

Our gratitude to all of you who supported Adoremus with your time, enthusiasm, presence and 

especially your prayers. About 10,000 Catholics were in Liverpool last weekend for three 

inspirational days which deepened our understanding and relationship with the Eucharist and 

culminated in the Blessed Sacrament procession on Sunday. A very special thank you to all those 

who came into Liverpool for the procession and braved the downpours– the rain only seemed to 

enhance the atmosphere and singing! Adoremus is still available for all to experience with video 

keynotes and highlights at https://www.shalomworldtv.org/videos/index/2590 and sound files 

along with downloadable copies of the talks at http://catholicnews.org.uk/Home/Special-

Events/Adoremus-National-Eucharistic-Pilgrimage. Our thanks to the Bishops’ Conference of 

England and Wales for their vision and organisation of this historic event. Do contact Fr Pat Munroe 

or Helen Jones should you need further information or have any comments regarding Adoremus: 

pat.munroe@btinternet.com or helen.jones@dioceseofshrewsbury.org. 

 

St Teresa’s Prayer Group 

The Prayer Group has restarted following a break during the summer holidays. The group meets 

on Wednesdays at 11 am in the parish hall until 12 noon for prayer, scripture, intentions, rosary 

and music. All are most welcome to join. For more information please contact:  

Marcelle Perch: Tel: 07776-343-499; Mary Robinson: Tel: 07505-127-451 

 

ACTS’ (‘ADULT CATHOLICS TOGETHER SPIRITUALLY’) 2018 Residential Retreat  

This will take place on Fri 26 OCT – SUN 28 OCT. Fr Tony McGrath will lead the retreat entitled 

‘Living the Eucharistic Mystery’ to coincide with ‘The Year of the Eucharist’.   Each Sunday the 

Church gathers together to celebrate the Eucharist, “the source and summit of the Christian life” 

and Fr McGrath will help us explore what this means for our daily life.  Venue: St Winefride’s Guest 

House in Holywell, North Wales (lifts may be available).  Attendees will be invited to give an 

anonymous donation (suggested £100).  For further information contact Siobhan Cartwright (Tel: 

0161 477 2783 / mobile 07761 138947) or email siobhanbc@gmail.com. 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/The%20Administrator/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/www.40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/manchester-2
https://facebook.com/rosaryonthecoast
file:///C:/Users/The%20Administrator/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/admin@rosaryonthecoast.co.uk
https://www.shalomworldtv.org/videos/index/2590
http://catholicnews.org.uk/Home/Special-Events/Adoremus-National-Eucharistic-Pilgrimage.
http://catholicnews.org.uk/Home/Special-Events/Adoremus-National-Eucharistic-Pilgrimage.
file:///C:/Users/The%20Administrator/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/pat.munroe@btinternet.com
file:///C:/Users/The%20Administrator/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/helen.jones@dioceseofshrewsbury.org
file:///C:/Users/The%20Administrator/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/siobhanbc@gmail.com

